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Dear Parents, 

 

I am writing to you to thank you for all of your support this year. Whilst we have had a year 

dashed with absences due to Covid, it has been really great to resume some normal service and I 

look forward to this continuing next year too. 

In my first year back at Pontesbury CE Primary School, there have been many highlights for me 

personally such as: a 4:30 am wake-up call from a child shaking my tent whilst camping on the 

school field; the hugely successful Summer Fair; having assemblies together in the school hall 

again; inviting you back to school for Sports Day; countless children calling me Mrs Lowrie-Herz 

or Mr Langford but by far the greatest has been seeing the success each child has achieved this 

year. 

 

On your behalf, I would like to formally say thank you to our staff who have been second to none 

in their efforts to support your children. They have worked tirelessly to ensure your children have 

great experiences, fond memories and move forward in their learning. 

Thank you to the Friends of Pontesbury CE Primary School who are back in business! I look 

forward to working alongside them with future events. Thank you for the excellent Summer Fair. 

In addition, I would like to thank our governing body who have also worked voluntarily, and often 

behind the scenes, to assist in crucial decision making for the school, allowing us to build for the 

children’s futures. 

 

Please can I remind you that the school site should not be accessed out of school hours 

(including the summer holidays): this is being used for Crossbar’s Holiday Club. 

Have a safe and relaxing break and I look forward to seeing you Tuesday 6th September. 

Yours sincerely, 

Tom Lowrie-Herz  

(Acting Headteacher) 


